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                  P  ~ M . A  H   
P : 5367 6080 

www.pentlandps.vic.edu.au/ 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 
As we have progressed through Term 1 it has been pleasing to see that for our school and school  
community things are well on the way to returning to normal. Thank you everyone for your support 
with managing COVID.  
 
Parents and carers are welcome back on site in order to walk their children to their class. Parents are 
also welcome to attend our House Sports to support and encourage their children. 
 
A great deal of preparation has gone into our House Sports competition. Our House Sports are for all 
students from all grade levels. The format of the day is designed for maximum participation by all  
students. We expect all students to attend and participate in our House Sports. Last year the Pentland 
Staff were winners of the inaugural Staff V Students relay. Mr Wells has organised a Staff V Students 
Shield. Hopefully our staff will bring home the shield again this year. 
 
We have recently ordered furniture to create an outdoor classroom. This should be fully installed early 
in Term 2. During Term 2 we will be completing a number of maintenance projects including some 
painting and upgrades to areas of our facilities such as the student toilets. 
 
This week we are sending letters home to families of students who have been identified as at risk  
regarding their attendance. We will be developing individual attendance plans with families for those 
students who do not attend regularly. The Department of Education expects schools to improve the 
attendance of all students in all government schools during 2021. 
 
We have developed an attendance lapel badge that will be awarded to students for consistent and  
regular attendance. These will be presented at assembly at the end of each term. 
 
I would like to remind families that the procedures remain in place in relation to late arrival to school 
and early dismissal of students. The sign in books are located in the office. All visitors must sign in at 
the office. Students arriving late must sign in at the office and collect a late pass. Parents collecting 
their children early must sign the early dismissal book in the office. 
 
As part of our COVID management visitors on site longer than 15 minutes are required to not only sign 
the visitors book in the office but also scan the QR code and complete that sign in process. 
 
During Term 1 parents and carers will be unable to participate in the whole school morning walk. We 
will review this towards the end of Term 1. 
 
At this stage we will not be allowing parent helpers to assist in our classrooms. This is also part of our 
COVID management. We will review this towards the end of Term 1. 
 
School assemblies will continue to be conducted of a Friday commencing at 8.40am until 9.10am. At 
this stage parents and carers will not be permitted to attend assemblies. We will review this towards the 
end of Term 1. 
 
We wish to advise families that our school gates will be opened at 8.20am and locked again at 8.50am 
each morning. The school gates will be unlocked at 3.05pm and locked again at 3.20pm each  
afternoon. Students and parents need to exit the school grounds by 3.20pm each day. 
 
Please find a moment to check the list of important dates. We have a wide range of events planned  
already for this year. 
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This week we have experienced a lot of interest for Foundation (Prep) enrolments for 2022. Families are most welcome 
to complete the enrolment process now. This will assist with our planning for 2022 and secure a place in Foundation for 
2022. The schools within the Bacchus Marsh Cluster and within the South Western Region have agreed to a common 
enrolment date of the 31st of August 2021. 
 
 
Have a great week 
 
Andrew, Brianna & Sky. 
    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

We are pleased to advise that Breakfast Club is open  
Tuesday and Thursday mornings from 8.10am in the 

Cooking Room (Room 8) 

RUNNING LATE FOR SCHOOL PICK UP? 
 

If you are running late to pick up your child from 
school please call the school office, so we can  
arrange for your child to come to the office to 
wait for you. 
 

Also please ensure that your children are aware that they are to come to 
the school office if you are not at your usual pick up spot. 
 
Donôt forget that we have a fantastic after school care program run by 
Camp Australia if you struggle to get to school to collect your children on 
time. 



Key Dates for Term 1 2021  

Date Event/s 

Friday 26/03/21 ¶ Assembly 8.40am 

Thursday 01/04/21 ¶ LAST DAY OF TERM 1 
¶ Assembly 1.50pmðstudents dismissed at 2.30pm 

Friday 02/04/21 ¶ GOOD FRIDAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 
          ðSTUDENTS DO NOT ATTEND SCHOOL 

Key Dates for Term 2 2021  

Date Event/s 

Monday 19/04/21 ¶ First Day of Term 2ðall students return to school 

Friday 23/04/21 ¶ Assembly 8.40am 

Monday 26/04/21 ¶ School Photos 
¶ Parents Club Meeting 2.40pm 

Tuesday 27/04/21 ¶ Sub-Committee Meetings:                                                               
Education 3.30pm, Finance 5pm, Buildings and Grounds 6pm 

Friday 30/04/21 ¶ Assembly 8.40am 
¶ District Athletics (selected students only) 

Wednesday 05/05/21 ¶ MSO Excursion (selected students only) 

Friday 07/05/21 ¶ Assembly including Choir Performance 8.40am 
¶ District Cross Country (selected students only) 

Monday 10/05/21 ¶ Grades 2 and 6 Swimming Program 

Tuesday 11/05/21 ¶ Grades 2 and 6 Swimming Program 
¶ NAPLAN Testing 

Wednesday 12/05/21 ¶ Grades 2 and 6 Swimming Program 
¶ NAPLAN Testing 

Thursday 13/05/21 ¶ Grades 2 and 6 Swimming Program 
¶ NAPLAN Testing 

Friday 14/05/21 ¶ Assembly 8.40am 
¶ Grades 2 and 6 Swimming Program 

Monday 17/05/21 ¶ Grades 2 and 6 Swimming Program 

Tuesday 18/05/21 ¶ Grades 2 and 6 Swimming Program 
¶ Somers Camp (selected students only) 

Wednesday 19/05/21 ¶ Grades 2 and 6 Swimming Program 
¶ Somers Camp 
¶ School Council Meeting 6pm 

Thursday 20/05/21 ¶ Grades 2 and 6 Swimming Program 
¶ Somers Camp 

Friday 21/05/21 ¶ Assembly 8.40am 
¶ Grades 2 and 6 Swimming Program 
¶ Somers Camp 



MOBILE PHONES 
 

If your child brings a mobile phone to school please ensure that they hand it 
into the office upon arrival at school and collect it from the office at the end 
of each school day. 
 
Phones must be turned off when handed into the 
office, and should be in a plastic snap lock bag 
with the students name on it.  This ensures that 
your childôs phone will only be given to them, 
without a bag and a name the office can not 
know what phone belongs to what  
student. 
 
 

TRAFFIC BEHAVIOUR AROUND SCHOOL  
 

We have experienced a number of near misses before and after 
school in the past couple of weeks. 
 
Please ensure that you are checking carefully for cars behind 
you when reversing out of car parks. Especially spots near staff 
car park entranceðstaff quite often need to wait for oncoming traffic and 
have experienced nearly being hit by reversing cars. 
 
Please do not do illegal u turnsð travel up the road to a safe and legal spot 
for you to turn around. 
 
Students and all adults collecting them must cross roads only at designated 
school crossings. 
 
Students must enter and exit school via gates only. They are not to jump 
fences or be lifted over fences. 
 





FUNDRAISING UPDATE 
 

HOT CROSS BUN DRIVE: 
DUE BACK THURSDAY 25TH MARCH 
Hot Cross Bun order forms have been distributed to 
families and are due back to the office no later than 
Thursday 25th March. The yummy treats from 
Bakers Delight will then be distributed on Tuesday 
30th March just in time for the Easter break. With 
four different flavours available to order, why not 
spoil the family with a sweet treat and raise money 

for the school as an added bonus? 

 

EASTER RAFFLE:  
DRAWN THURSDAY 1ST APRIL 

Our Easter Raffle is always a fabulous fundraiser 
for the school. Donôt forget to bring along your  
donation to the office so that our wonderful Parents 
Club crew can turn them into amazing hampers that 
will be handed out as prizes at our final assembly. 
Ticket books have been sent out to families and 
tickets cost just $1 each. Extra tickets are also 
available from the office. Thank you for your  

ongoing support for the school and good luck to all 

those families who enter.  
 

ENTERTAINMENT MEMBERSHIPS: 
AVAILABLE ALL YEAR ROUND 

Entertainment Memberships have been relaunched 
post-COVID and offer thousands of deals to use 
when you go out to eat, out to play or need a place 
to stay. Start saving money now! Additional  
information is available in this newsletter, on the 
Entertainment app or website or simply contact the 

front office. 
 

JUST A REMINDER THAT WE ARE 
ONLY ABLE TO ACCEPT CASH OR 
CARD PAYMENTS ON ALL  

FUNDRAISERS. UNFORTUNATELY, 
WE CANNOT ACCEPT BPAY. 
THANKS FOR YOUR  
UNDERSTANDING. 


